Louisiana State Board of Nursing

Mrs. Louise Murphy, R.N. President

907 Pere Marquette Building 150 Baronne Street New Orleans, Louisiana 70112-2382 504-568-5464

Miss Merlyn M. Maillian, R.N. Executive Director

November 27, 1985

Janet M. Murphy, R.N.
Associate Director - Nursing
Humana Women's Hospital
East Orleans
P.O. Box 29504
New Orleans, LA 70189

Dear Ms. Murphy:

On November 21, 1985, the Board of Nursing deliberated on the practice of hypnotherapy by the registered nurse as described in your letter of October 15, 1985. The Board's decision is as follows:

The practice of hypnosis is within the legal practice of the registered nurses in Louisiana provided said registered nurses have the preparation, knowledge and skill to do so and that their preparation and their skill are maintained and documented.

The Board members appreciated the opportunity to discuss this matter with you, Aubrie Augustus and Louis Mc Coy prior to making a decision.

Sincerely,

Sister Lucie Leonard, R.N.

Nursing Practice Consultant

SLL:hj